MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD MONDAY 17TH FEBRUARY 2020 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present; Cllr’s Peter White, Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Clare Rooke and Eifion Smith.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Ifan Jones Evans, Gary Davies and Christian Pateman.

Apologies were also received from Cllr Ifan Davies and PCSO John Evans.

Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed to be a true record.

Matters Arising;

The new grit bin has been placed in Heol Maesglas.

Financial Report.

The clerk reported that there was £2633.72 in the Reserve Account and £2477.47 in the Current Account. The clerk reminded the councillors that a donation of £200.00 was to go to the Tregaron 2020 fund plus another £200.00 from next year’s fund as promised. 

Every year the Annual Audit Report informs us that we are carrying too much money in the accounts. There is need to reduce these funds, money needs spending on the War Memorial monument in Ysbyty Ystwyth, there are also other minor jobs that monies could be used for. A quote has already been received for repairs to the memorial. The clerk was asked to contact the company to see if they had access to match funding grants.
Ffair Rhos 

The clerk informed the councillors that on advice from One Voice Wales we as a Community Council were not allowed to give donations of public money to individuals. Councillors decided that they would donate individually.

Councillors Attendance

Concerns were raised again about the poor attendance record of some councillors. There has not been one meeting in the 2019-20 year when all councillors have been present. The date of the meeting is set for the 3rd Monday of the month and these dates are advertised on the website and should be on noticeboards also .the clerk has not put the information on noticeboards as he would be going around every month to change them.

Launch Event,

Pentir Pumlumon will be launching their new area guide on Thursday 27h February at Bwlch Nantyrarian Visitor Centre. Cllr’s Peter White and Eifion Smith will be attending.

One Voice Wales

The clerk said that membership to One Voice Wales was up for renewal. Cost of £73.00. 

Wales Audit Office
The Wales Audit Office are reviewing the audit process and are proposing a three year audit programme. There is an online survey for community councils to fill in if they wish to do so.

 Donations.
Requests for donations were received from Llanilar F.C. and Ceredigion 2020 International Sheepdog Trials.
